Great Snoring Parish Council


Clerk  Joanna Otte, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN  
tel: 01328 822366 email: greatsnoringpc@googlemail.com 
website: http://greatsnoringparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/ 

Present: J Lockhart (Vice-Chairman), D Perowne, P Richmond, H Seekings, V Thompson (Chairman),
and:  T FitzPatrick (District Councillor) and two members of the public (J Tibbitts joined the meeting once she had been co-opted).
Meeting of Great Snoring Parish Council 
on Thursday 12 July 2018 at 7.00pm in the Social Club
MINUTES
Welcome 
1. Apologies from M Strong (County Councillor) and Safer Neighbourhood Team Wells.
2. Declarations of pecuniary interest by the Councillors in any of the items listed below.
· V Thompson declared an interest in item 9 as she is a member of the Social Club Committee.
3. Minutes of the previous Meeting – 10 May – were approved and signed as a true record.
4. Matters arising: Progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
5. It was agreed to co-opt Joyce Tibbitts to fill one of the two casual vacancies.
	Proposed
	VT
	Seconded
	PR
	vote
	all


· She completed a declaration of office form and joined the meeting.
6. The Meeting was temporarily closed for Parishioners to express any concerns they have and for reports from the District and County Councillors.
NNDCllr T FitzPatrick reported that 
· He had had a useful meeting with the Housing Minister about provision of affordable homes, and hoped to meet up with his successor.
· The centre of Sporting Excellence at Greshams was going well and successfully getting people (particularly those in rural areas) involved in sport

· The Big Society Fund is continuing. Since 2012 it has made £1.7 million of grants.

· The District Council has been supporting projects associated with celebrating 600years since the Paston Letters. It specially commissioned a piece of music for a concert and has supported a number of outreach musical events.

· A couple of specific grants are available: Arts and Culture; Community Transport.

· The District Council had successfully prosecuted for noise disturbance in Sheringham and Wells.

NCCllr M Strong sent information via email regarding the improvements to the recycling centre at Wells.
The Chairman re-opened the meeting.
7. Planning
· Proposals received from NNDC since the last meeting: None.
· Decisions made by NNDC
· Internal works to facilitate formation of an en-suite bathroom at first floor at Dildash House, The Street ref: LA/18/0550. APPROVED.
· Other planning matters
· The Planning Inspector upheld the District Council’s enforcement action against the appeal by the owners in respect of the retrospective planning application at Dildash House ref: PF/16/1072 and ENF/16/0144.

8. General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR)

· Update: Privacy note added to bottom of emails
9. Financial business
· Receipts since previous statement: NNDC: surveyor’s allotment £1.50, Precept £1750, LCTSG £91; allotment rents and deposits: £139.00; HMRC VAT refund: 173.74.
· Regular payments since previous statement: salary and on costs.
· To confirm balances and sign bank statements as at 31 May 2018: 

Current ac: £5,564.30; Savings account (allotment deposits): £90.02; Clock account £886 

· The statement of accounts compared to budget was noted.
· The following payments were approved:

	
	Cheque no
	

	PH Collins (AM Cultivating) (grass cutting in May)
	100291
	98.00

	PH Collins (AM Cultivating) (grass cutting in June)
	100292
	98.00

	Indigo Waste Ltd (emptying bottle bank)
	1100362
	19.20


· To consider a request from the Social Club for a donation towards the ongoing maintenance costs of the defibrillator. 
· It was agreed to set aside 50% of the recycling credits to go towards the on-going maintenance of the Defibrillator.
· It was agreed to set up a separate account for the Defibrillator funds.

· It was agreed that the Parish Council would purchase the replacement items when required (supported by a contribution from the Social Club’s defibrillator fund).

· The change of signatory forms to instruct Barclays to add V Thompson as a signatory and to remove S Pannell. 
10. Highways: 
· Update on outstanding issues:
· Drainage / flooding on Fakenham Road. The Highway Engineer visited and reported: Ditch through the garden of Lynford/Ashley House has been piped with too small a pipe.  Councillors already aware and residents have been notified (The property owner has said they will remove the small pipe but they are not sure if they will leave as open ditch or install a larger pipe.) Offlet outside Snamyts and pipe to ditch appear blocked, jetting has been programmed to try and clear this. Gully found on junction of Fakenham Road and Lower Farm Road, we will investigate this when we attend ‘2’ above. Low spot in Fakenham road.  No simple solution available.  Possibly caused by adjacent landowner stabilising verge where water previously may have soaked away on to their land. Possible future drainage scheme on Fakenham Road to connect system in Norwich road.
· Items to report
· Overgrowth around road signs to be cut back
· Footpath next to the Church needs weeds etc cleared (watch out for rare rusty back fern on wall just inside kissing gate).
· Hedge on field opposite Manor Farm overgrown (Clerk to contact owners)
· To consider any highways projects for submission to the Parish Partnership Bid (cost shared 50:50 between the Parish Council and the County Council). Nothing required.
11. Street furniture / Environment 
· Dog fouling is a problem. It was agreed to purchase three signs for Green Lane, Back Lane and one to move around were needed.
12. Grass cutting: it was noted that Mr Collins (AM Cultivating) has been asked to cut the track from The Street to Dildash Lane adjacent to Gurney’s Ground across the allotments instead of the grass on the Village Sign knoll which Robert Perowne has kindly offered to do at no cost.
13. Allotments and Gurney’s Ground
· Plots 11 and 11a: options to consider:
· to clear allotment back to the earth:
1. Wordingham: cost of man & machinery (per day) - no skip: £350
2. Haller Builders: (waiting for quote)
· Leave as it is to provide a wild life area
It was thought that the cost was too much, but it was pointed out that if / when the land is returned to the Walsingham Estate it would have to be made good so the Parish Council would have to cover the costs of clearing at that point. However, if it was done now at least there would be some recouping of the cost through rent. It was decided that the Chairman would get a further quote and the matter would be considered at the next meeting.
· Request from a tenant to allow a dog on the allotment 
Background: the tenancy agreement states that dogs are not allowed (as previous problems with dogs roaming free) and there is a sign for the public asking them to keep dogs on leads if they use the path across the allotments. It was agreed: 

· to keep the ‘dogs on leads’ for those walking across the allotments – to allow residents and visitors to get from one side of the village to another 
· to change the clause in the tenancy agreement to say that tenants can take dogs on their allotment but that the dog must be under control at all times (on a lead) but that the Parish Council retains the right to refuse this permission if problems arise.
14. Focus for the Coming Year
· It was agreed that there were no particular projects at present.
15. WW1 Commemoration
· J Lockhart reported that she was in communication with the Church and Social Club to make plans for a community commemoration in November. She and H Seekings had already purchased a Perspex silhouette of a soldier which was now sitting on a pew near the cross from Flanders with information about the fallen and some poppies which would be added to each week until there were 22 for the men listed on the War Memorial. (J Tibbitts reported that a group of school children from Corby had been very interested and impressed by the display).
16. Community Projects

· Neighbourhood Watch: It was agreed not to reform the Neighbourhood Watch. However it was possible for individuals to sign up to weekly bulletins from the police – information to be put in the newsletter
·  Emergency Plan: no one had responded to the call for volunteers so it was decided to leave the Plan as a reference document but without specific details of 4x4s, chainsaws etc. D Perowne confirmed that the generator at Top Farm would be made available if required during an extensive power cut.
17. Reports from parish councillors
· Community Led Housing network event (5 July) J Lockhart: the meeting was informative, interesting and well-attended with presentations from NNDC, East Midlands Community Housing and two housing associations.
· D Perowne reported that the permissive paths would no longer be available from 1 December because the Stewardship Funding had been altered and it was no longer possible to have paths on the six metre field margins (insurance was also a problem).
18. Correspondence: mail circulated as usual via email
19. Any other business for report or placing on the agenda for the next Meeting.
20. Next meeting at 7 pm on Thurs 13 Sept 2018 in the Social Club.

Meeting closed at 9.05 pm
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